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Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Schools Improvement – 5 February 2008

Statement of Decision

Project Appraisal, Hanwell Fields Community School, Banbury

Present:

	Cabinet Member for Schools Improvement : Councillor Michael Waine 

	Officers:
	Kath Coldwell (Corporate Core)

Kevin Griffin (Children, Young People & Families)


Documentation considered:

	Report 
	Project Appraisal, Hanwell Fields Community School, Banbury


A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision.
Cabinet Member’s Comments

Hanwell Fields Community School was opened in 2003 as a new eight classroom school with nursery facilities to serve the new housing development to the north of Banbury. The school is currently oversubscribed from within its own catchment area and additional accommodation is required.
The additional non-classroom space will be sufficient should the school need to increase to 2 forms of entry if further developments in the catchment area are given permission. This would require an additional 4 classrooms to be added at some point in the future and a planning application has been submitted on this basis.
Decision

Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, I confirm my decisions on this matter as follows:
to approve detailed project appraisal ED676.

Signed 



Cabinet Member for Schools Improvement

Date 
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